
ATEC Community Council Meeting Notes 
February 28, 2018 

Attendees: 
John Hughes (Principal) Peggy Howell (Parent) 

Adam Hammond (Secretary) Cindy Davis (SCC Council) 

Beverly Endicott (Parent)  

Nancy Christiansen (Vice-Chair)  
  

 
Meeting Notes: 

- Reviewed Last Meeting Notes 
o Motion​ to approve notes by Nancy Christiansen, seconded by Beverly Endicott and 

unanimously approved. 
- Discussion regarding ideas for next year’s plan: 

o Classroom Aide - Around $11,890.20 for wages and Insurance at $11.08 per hour 
● If aide wasn’t hired before 2013 
● Total funds available are estimated to be about $13,000 - 14,000 

o Summer Collaboration - no longer $3,567, but $892 now. 
o Estimated Total: 12,782.20 
o This year’s estimated amount (Last Year’s allocation + carryover) would be $12,670.43 
o If fund available: 

● Support goals 1 and 2 
● Support library with books, software, and tech & sensory needs of students 

o If funds aren’t available: 
● $111.77 shortfall will be allocated from school funds professional development funds 

o Motion​ to approve plan by Nancy Christiansen, seconded by Peggy Howell and unanimously 
approved. 

- Question by Nancy Christiansen: Do we have an idea for who we’d like to use as a floating sub? 
○ John Hughes responded: Not yet, but we’ll be hiring and it will be a rotational  

- Internet Safety: Permission to use the presentation from another school will be obtained by John 
Hughes 

○ Students are only allowed onto certain sites here at school but we want to address concerns 
that may come up in their lives away from school 

● Giving out personal info., friends on social media, etc. 
● Catfishing - should be reported to the social media site, it is a crime 

- An idea to protect against this is to have the unknown person send a picture of 
themselves holding a written note saying something prearranged. 

● Sarah Ah and Whisper are brutally honest sites that some students have been accessing.  
- Terrorism at school 

○ Students feel very nervous about the possibility of this occurring 
○ We have a lockdown drill each year to get ready 

- Motion​ to move the next meeting to March 28th was forwarded by Beverly Endicott, seconded by 
Peggy Howell and unanimously approved. 

- We may be able to cancel April and May meetings if the plan is approved. 
- Motion​ to adjourn by Nancy Christiansen was seconded by Peggy Howell and unanimously approved. 

 
 
Next meeting: March 28th @ 11AM 






